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Cummings, Valerie

From: Abby Evankow 
Sent: Monday, January 27, 2020 11:11 AM
To: TransportationCommittee House
Cc: Sheehan, Victoria; Dobbins, Caleb; Quinn, Robert; Haynes, William
Subject: HB 1438 - ITL

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Dear Representatives, 
 
Off Road Vehicles do not belong on roads.  To open all non-divided public ways to OHRVs is a shameless 
attempt to by-pass the abutter notification required before opening roads to OHRVs that Governor Sununu 
signed last year.  HB 591 IX 
 
Current law provides more protections to ice fishermen than taxpaying homeowners.  This must be 
remedied.   A home is often a family’s most significant investment.  These vehicles are allowed to be as loud as 
96 decibels - that is injurious to human health. 
 
" RSA 215-A:5 No person shall operate an OHRV upon any lake or pond being used by ice fishermen closer 
than 150 feet to any occupied so-called bob-house, fishing shanty or fishing hole”  Home owners have no 
such protections - OHRVs pass much closer to homes, yards, gardens, porches, swing sets.   
 
 
A fishing license costs $45 and OHRV registrations start at $48.   I don’t have to tell you that our property taxes 
are in the thousands. 
 
How exactly does road use by OHRVs fit in with DOT’s Complete Streets program which seeks to promote 
safe, low impact cycling and walking access for our citizens?   
 
As the very real impacts of climate change are showing up here in NH, we need to be promoting sustainable, 
healthy forms of transportation and recreation. 
 
2 NH courts have recognized OHRV trails in residential settings as an actionable legal nuisance.  Roads need to 
be closed to OHRVs, not opened.  
 
Please vote ITL on HB 1438. 
 
Sincerely,  
Abby Evankow 
Gorham, NH 



2

 




